CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

MARCH 19, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, March 19, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Jason Olson, City Maintenance and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
Mayor Nerguson asked for any citizen concerns or public comments, there were none.  There was brief discussion about the Vagle driveway.  
The council held a performance review for the Maintenance Worker, Jason Olson.  Mr. Olson enjoys his job and the council has not had any issues with him since the start of his employment.  The clerk reported that she has not had any complaints.  Olson will be able to apply for a Class E Water License after April 9, 2012.    
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the February 21, 2012 Minutes.

Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2012 Township Fire Contracts.

The council reviewed the 2011 Financial Statements prepared by Czeh, Pederson & Wilson.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the 2011 Financial Statements. 

The council had open discussion.  Erickson shared pictures of the tile inside the school gym building with the other council members.  Most of the tile is loose and deteriorating.  Erickson and Sandahl have been working on getting prices for equipment rental and supplies that are needed to remove the tile so that the building is prepped.  They figure the cost will be less than $1000 and they will both donate their time on the project.  They would like approval from the council to proceed with their plans.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to continue with rehabilitating the school gym building.
Schmiedeberg presented the council with two fire department applications.  Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to approve the fire department applications for Cody Dalzell and Nathan Ryan.

The fire department would like to apply for a Cenex Business Credit Card so that they can purchase fuel and supplies when they travel for equipment or training.  The fire chief would be the authorized signer of the card.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to apply for the card.  
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  Total claims for the city were $12,214.28, while fire department bills totaled $7,291.08 for the month.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.

Schmiedeberg brought back a two wheel drive Dodge Dakota truck for the city and also a generator.  The Dodge can be driven in the summer to save on gas while the Ford is parked.

Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Erickson, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, April 16, 2012. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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